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MEMORANDUM 
 
Date:  March 8, 2012 
 

 To:  Chief Circuit Court Judges 
   Presiding Family Division Judges 
   Circuit Court Administrators 
   Family Division Administrators 

 
From:  Kelly Howard, Director 
 

 Re:  SCAO Administrative Memorandum 2012-03 
   Standardized Court Reports in Abuse/Neglect Proceedings 

 

 
The State Court Administrative Office - Child Welfare Services Division recently collaborated 
with the Department of Human Services, judges, and others to create standardized court reports 
for DHS and private agency caseworkers to utilize in child protective proceedings. DHS recently 
published the new standardized court reports and instructed their workers to begin using them 
immediately.  
 
The following standardized court reports are attached to this memorandum: (1) Initial Court 
Report, (2) Updated Court Report, and (3) Permanent Ward Court Report.   If you have any 
questions regarding these reports, please contact Jim Novell at (313) 972-3284, or 
NovellJ@courts.mi.gov.  
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Rationale 
Child protective proceedings include numerous periodic court hearings at intervals ranging from 
every three months to every six months. At these hearings, foster care workers are required to 
report information that the court needs to effectively monitor the safety and well-being of 
children under court jurisdiction for child abuse/neglect.  The now-replaced DHS system-
generated reports were extremely lengthy, repetitive, and not user-friendly.  Because of this, 
many courts developed their own court report requirements, making it difficult for multi-county 
workers to keep track of each court’s unique requirements.   
 
The new standardized court reports are the product of a statewide workgroup commissioned in 
late 2010 by then-Supreme Court Justice Maura Corrigan.  The multi-disciplinary workgroup 
included key child welfare stakeholders, including judges, attorneys, caseworkers, SCAO, and 
DHS management.  The workgroup was charged with the task of developing a set of 
standardized court reports that met federal law requirements, were less cumbersome to produce 
and read, and would result in a functional and user-friendly document for jurists, parents, foster 
parents, and others involved in the case.  Another goal was to streamline reporting requirements 
by providing a standardized court report format that will decrease the amount of repetition while 
also creating consistency throughout the state.    
 
The new standardized court reports will present, in a uniform and consistent format, all the 
information the court needs to monitor the safety and well-being of children.  They will facilitate 
safe and timely permanency for children by providing the court with a comprehensive analytical 
basis for informed judicial decisions.   
 
DHS will incorporate the new forms into the child welfare case management system, the 
“Statewide Automated Child Welfare Information System (SACWIS),” which is currently under 
development.  All caseworkers, including DHS and private agency workers, will use SACWIS. 
Court staff will have access to certain information in SACWIS, including the court reports 
prepared in their cases.     
 
 




























